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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter – 9th February 2018
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for using their ‘Imagination!’  Well done to the following children:

Reception: Oliver McGuiness-Brown   Year 1: Angus Maclean      Year 2: Alfie Bell       Year 3: Louie Huntley 
     
Year 4: Leighton Howe 

Year 5: Rosie Cooke

Year 6: Tony Hood
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Reception for best attendance this week! 
It is very close in the termly race to the best class attendance prize:

	Reception
	97.7%
	
	Year 3
	97.8%

	Year 1
	98.3%
	
	Year 4
	98.1%

	Year 2
	95.6%
	
	Year 5
	98.5%

	
	
	
	Year 6
	96.6%


Sporting Success 

Well done to our Year 4/5 basketball teams in their tournament on Wednesday. Unfortunately we narrowly missed out on a semi-final place by a goal difference! All of the children showed excellent determination, cooperation and had fantastic attitudes when representing our school! 

NSPCC assemblies 

The NSPCC Speak Out. Stay Safe. programme will be delivered in school after half term in two very special assemblies. Further information can be found in your parent letter – if you do not have a copy just call in to the office.
NSPCC free online safety workshop for parents and carers

We would like to invite all parents, carers or family members to a free online safety workshop at Portobello Primary at 2.15pm on Thursday 1st March. The content covered in the workshop is aimed at adults and delivered by O2 NSPCC representatives. Parents with children are advised to arrange childcare if possible.

The hour-long workshop will help parents, carers and other adults understand their child’s online world, build confidence to have those important conversations that can help keep children safe online and help you know where to go for help and advice. Book your place with Mrs Huntley.
Year 6 Residential

This year’s residential will take place in Edinburgh from Tuesday 26th June to Thursday 28th June.  We are still waiting for some providers to confirm details with us.  As soon as we have the information we will be able to inform you of the cost.
A note from a local resident
‘At school drop off and pick up there are some people who think it is ok to block people’s drives. This is getting out of hand and shows a total lack of respect to the people who live there.’ 

Please be considerate and safe when driving and parking your child to and from school.
Parents Evening consultations
Advance notice that our parents evening meetings will take place on the week beginning the 5th March.  Bookings will be available after the half term holiday. 
Important Dates 

Monday 19th February: school reopens
Wednesday 21st February: Year 1 visit to Gibside 

5pm Thursday 22nd February: Year 5 Parent meeting for Robin Wood residential 

9am Friday 23rd February: Coffee with Carol

Friday 23rd February: NSPCC assemblies 
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